
LOCAL NAVIGATION NOTICE 
GIPPSLAND PORTS 

  
 

The following navigation warning is published for general information. 

AUSTRALIA – VICTORIA 
Local Navigation Notice No.3 of 2025  

PORT OF GIPPSLAND LAKES 

LAKE VICTORIA – ISOLATED DANGER BUOY WITHDRAWN FROM 

SERVICE 

 
DATE:  22nd May 2025  

DETAILS: Mariners are advised that the mud island which appeared in the waters of 
Lake Victoria, adjacent to the township of Loch Sport, approximately 700m 
Northwest of Seagull Drive Boat ramp has disappeared.  

The Isolated Danger Buoy (FLW 2s) marking the location of the island has 
been withdrawn from the location:  

Lat.    38° 01.920’ South 
Lon. 147° 35.268’ East                                     Datum WGS84 
 

Mariners are reminded to navigate in the fairway, well to the north of the 
Port hand Lateral marks, especially at night and to take particular care when 
navigating through Lake Victoria as it is unpredictable where or when any 
further islands could appear.  

 

Please contact Gippsland Ports on (03) 51 500 500 to report navigation 
hazards. 

PUBLICATIONS 
AFFECTED: 
 
PREVIOUS  
NOTICE: 
 

Gippsland Ports Waterways Online website at 
https://www.gippslandports.vic.gov.au/boating/waterways-online/  
 
LNW No.14 of 2022 - Port of Gippsland Lakes - Lake Victoria - Mud Island 
Loch Sport has been cancelled.  
 

FURTHER 
NOTICE: 

No further notice will be issued. 

 
 

 

DAVID ASHWORTH 
ASSISTANT HARBOUR MASTER  

https://www.gippslandports.vic.gov.au/boating/waterways-online/

